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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2010-216
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor and of Council Members Clark, Holt, Joost, Shad and Webb
Date of Introduction: March 23, 2010
Committee(s) of Reference: F, LUZ
Date of Analysis: March 25, 2010
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends numerous chapters of the Ordinance Code to revise and increase existing City fees and to enact several new fees.  The bill also makes several amendments to correct outdated department or division names in various chapters.   Finally, the bill adopts a new Section 106.112 – Annual review of fees – which provides that the Chief Financial Officer shall conduct an annual review of City fees and authorizes the CFO to increase fees up to the annual percentage change in the Consumer Price Index, provided such increases do not produce revenues exceeding the cost of the service provision for which the fees are charged.  The CFO is required to file any change in the fee structure with the Council Secretary, and the fee changes shall become immediately effective upon such filing unless City Council takes action to disapprove them in whole or in part.
Background Information: The bill is proposed as a result of a comprehensive fee structure study undertaken by the City to determine the extent to which fees for service are covering the full cost of service provision and whether self-sustaining enterprise funds are actually self-sustaining.  The study determined that many fees had not been adjusted in years and that many were not recouping the cost of the services being provided.  The proposed changes having the largest fiscal impact are the increase in the household solid waste collection fee which is projected to produce an additional $20 million in revenue and the increases in the building inspection fees that are projected to produce and additional $3.5 million.  The new and increased enterprise fund fees are projected to take the place of $23.69 million in General Fund subsidies to the enterprise funds.
Policy Impact Area: Public fees; 
Fiscal Impact: The new and revised fees are projected to increase City revenue by $25,072,614, of which $670,707 would be new revenue to the General Fund and the remaining $24,401,907 would be new revenue to enterprise funds.
Analyst: Clements
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